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SPECIAL PRIVILEGES IN LGUs 
AFFECTED BY TYPHOON TISOY

To assist the victims of Typhoon Tisoy, PhilHealth shall grant the 
following special privileges in all Local Government Units (LGUs) that 
have declared a state of calamity due to severe damages caused by the 
said typhoon:

A.	 Twenty-five (25) - day moratorium on the new premium schedule 
per PhilHealth Circular No. 2019-009. The said moratorium shall 
apply to all PhilHealth employers and paying members residing 
or working in areas covered by the said LGUs. Hence, advance 
payment of self-earning individuals, practicing professionals, 
and land-based OFWs based on the existing premium rate up 
to the maximum allowable period in accordance with pertinent 
policies shall still be allowed until December 31, 2019.

B.	 The deadline of payment of premium contribution of employers 
for the applicable month of December 2019 shall be extended 
until January 31, 2020. 

Further inquiries may be referred to the PhilHealth Action Center at (02) 
8441-7442 or at any of the PhilHealth Regional Offices and Local Health 
Insurance Offices.


